
our beautiful award entries!   

The votes have been tallied 
from our meetings and 
from the online voting op-
portunity and we are so 
excited to have the winners 
of our Individual Club-
women Awards.  We will 
be announcing the recipi-
ents at our February meet-
ing and the winners will be 
sent on to District and to 
GFWC-NC to represent our 
club.  Congratulations to 
all! 

Our club’s next big event is 
coming up quickly:  our 
Small Town Gala on 
March 19th.  Tickets will be 
available for you to pur-
chase and for all your 
friends, neighbors and fam-
ily to purchase as well.  We 
hope that all of you will do 
your best to sell as many 
tickets as you possibly can 
to make this event our 
most successful ever.  
Please challenge yourself to 
go a little beyond what is 
comfortable for you and 
ask everyone you can think 
of to buy a ticket.  You 
never know until you ask.  
You can reach out to peo-
ple out of the area since 
they need not be present to 
win the $10,000 grand 
prize.  Thank you for pro-
moting the heck out of this! 

On Page 2 is a quote I 
would like to share with 
you about this month of 
love that we are begin-
ning. 

January was a very busy 
month for our club!  At our 
monthly meeting we were 
introduced to two of the 
organizations that we will 
be assisting through the 
funds from the Rye Foun-
dation grant that we re-
ceived.  We were able to 
award the check for 
$8,333.34 to the acting 
directors of Clayton Area 
Ministries, Rich and Diana 
Howard.  We will be work-
ing to distribute the rest of 
the funds soon.  As stew-
ards of the money we need 
to be assured that the or-
ganizations we are gifting 
meet the parameters of the 
Rye Foundation. 

We also hosted our Murder 
Mystery Dinner fundrais-
er at the clubhouse.  It was 
so much fun and we were 
very successful!  Big thanks 
to all of you who contribut-
ed to our event – either by 
donating food, beverages, 
desserts, decorations, or 
working the event, or at-
tending the event.  We are 
so grateful to the Perform-
ing Arts students and in-
structors from Clayton 
High School who put great 
effort into making it so suc-
cessful. We the made 
$1751 thanks to every-
one’s hard work! 

The Pampered Chef 
fundraiser was held this 
past weekend at my home.  
We had a fabulous turnout 
(25 in-person guests) and 
many who placed orders 
online.  Thank you to all 
who participated.  The total 
sales were nearly $2500, 
so the club will be receiving 
a donation of $321.44.  In 
addition to that, we opted 

to take a donation of the 
Flex & Multi-Prep Set (a 
$329 value) from our 
wonderful consultant, 
Amy Gibson, in lieu of a 
$215 contribution.  We 
will use this great item as 
one of our Silent Auction 
items for our Small Town 
Gala fundraiser. 

February is the month of 
love and of Valentine’s 
Day in all of it’s manifes-
tations – Gal-entines, Pal-
entines, and whatever 
other names the greeting 
card companies have 
come up with to get us to 
buy more gifts.  It is also 
the month we celebrate 
Women’s Heart Health 
Awareness.  Our program 
speaker will focus on this 
topic so we are asking 
everyone to dress in red 
for our February meeting. 

Other things that have 
kept us busy in January 
are our annual award 
entries and reports.  
This is the time of year 
we tally up all the volun-
teer hours and funds that 
we have gathered and 
spent on the projects we 
have completed.  Sarah 
Brooks has done a ton of 
work on these and they 
are almost at the comple-
tion point.  She is a wiz-
ard with spreadsheets and 
has simplified that part of 
this process.  She is also 
remarkable at writing the 
narratives for our entries 
and we so appreciate the 
job she does!!  Kudos to 
Sarah for making our club 
look good and for slogging 
through all the infor-
mation to come up with 

From Our President      Betsy Grannis 
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January Meeting Highlights 

The January meeting was held on Jan-
uary 12th at the clubhouse with 32 
members and 1 guest attending.  The 
Education & Libraries CSP hosted the 
meeting and the delicious meal was pre-
pared by Betsy Grannis.  The devotion 
and blessing was given by Brenda Gay.   

One visitor, Denise Fries, was intro-
duced. 

There were two guest speakers:  Melissa 
Dooley, Serve the Need Johnston 
County Secretary; Rich and Diana How-
ard, Clayton Area Ministries (CAM).  A 
flyer about Serve the Need Johnston 
County is attached at the end of the 
newsletter.  Mr. Howard stated in 2021, 
CAM served 2461 families (9522 individ-
uals).  They are in need of jelly, tuna 
fish, pasta and pasta sauce.  They al-
ways need paper products as these are 
not eligible for Food Stamps.  Betsy 
Grannis presented the Howard’s with a 
check for $8,333.34 to fulfill the first 
disbursement from the Rye Foundation 
grant. 

Highlights from the meeting: 

• All members present were given a 
ballot for clubwomen awards.  Win-
ners will be announced at the Febru-
ary meeting.  Nominated were: 

 Outstanding Citizenship & 
Patriotism—Judy Ryan (the 
second nominee chose not 
to remain on the ballot) 

 Clubwoman with “Heart” 
- Nancy Maynard and Trish 
Perna 

 Clubwoman of the Year—
Peggy Earp and Betsy Gran-
nis 

• There were still a few tickets for the 
Murder Mystery Dinner on Janu-
ary 14th. 

• Betsy Grannis will host a Pampered 
Chef fundraiser party January 23rd 
at her home. 

• Two Murder Mystery Dinners are 
planned for January 14-15.  Tickets 
are $35/person.  Clayton High 
School drama students will be the 
actors.  Seating will be limited (50 
persons per dinner) so get your tick-
ets soon! 

• Judy Ryan reported that plans for  
the Small Town Gala, the club’s 
largest fundraiser, are moving 
along.  It will be held March 19th at 
The Farm@42.  Members interested 
in helping with an event committee 
should contact Judy Ryan or Loretta 
Mascia.  Online tickets will be availa-
ble next week and printed tickets 
will be available for distribution at 
the next meeting.l 

• Art Festival entries must be turned 
in by members by January18th.  The 
student art will be on display at the 
Clayton Center on February 1 or 2.  
The Arts Festival will be February 3rd 
at 6pm at the Clayton Center. 

• Sarah Brooks will be sending Execu-
tive Board members a spreadsheet 
with statistical information on each 
club project during 2021.  Missing 
information will be highlighted in yel-
low.  All persons responsible for the 
different project need to provide the 
information to Sarah ASAP.  The infor-
mation must be submitted to GFWC-
NC the end of January. 

• Susan Johnson read a thank you card 
from First Baptist Church thanking 
the Club for our $300 donation for the 
Backpack Buddies special holiday box-
es . 

• The Arts & Culture CSP sent 351 recy-
cled cards to St. Jude’s Ranch in Ne-
vada. 

• The Arts & Culture CSP will be cutting 
fabric for no-sew blankets on Febru-
ary 3rd, Noon, at the clubhouse.    
Members are encouraged to partici-
pate in this fun project.  The Special 
Needs class at River Dell Elemen-
tary will finish the blankets on Febru-
ary 17th.  If you want to participate, 
contact Angela Williams or Dianne 
Carroll. 

• Brenda Gay, Co-chair of the Education 
& Libraries CSP, asked members to 
bring gently used or new books for 
first graders.  The books will be giv-
en to First Graders at Cooper Acade-
my in April so they will have books to 
read over the summer. 

• Members were asked to help the Envi-
ronment CSP on January 14th be-
tween 10am-4pm to pack up Candy-
land decorations.  

• Nancy Maynard encouraged members 
to give blood as there is a major 
shortage right now.  Contact Nancy 
for more information. 

• Volunteers are needed to provide a 
meal for House of Hope on the sec-
ond Tuesday of each month. Also, 
volunteers are needed to call Bingo 
at the Senior Center on the second 
Friday of each month.  Contact Nancy 
Maynard if you are able to volunteer 
for either event. 

• The Riverwood Middle School event 
to honor Margaret Lee’s husband, 
Phil, who was their principal for 11 
years, was postponed and will be re-
scheduled.   

Above: Betsy Grannis pre-
sents $8333.34 to Rich and 
Diana Howard from Clayton 
Area Ministries 
Below:  Melissa Dooley 
from Serve the Need John-
ston County 
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Thank you, Sarah Brooks and Jo Howard, for supporting the House 
of Hope with a very delicious meal in January. Your kindness is very 
much appreciated. 

We started out the new year with a nice size group at the Senior Center for 
Aging for BINGO. Thanks again, Marybeth for being our "runner" and helping 
to keep things running smoothly.   

Health and Wellness will be hosting the February meeting.  
Kathryn Candore of The American Heart Association will be 
our guest speaker. She also just happens to be Susan 
Quinn's daughter.  We are looking forward to having her 
share her knowledge with us. 

We are asking everyone to wear RED to show support for the 
awareness of heart disease. 

True story---one of my dear friends wasn't feeling well. She said she felt "very 
tired" and "just didn't feel right". After a couple of days, she decided to go to 
the doctor to get checked out. A few hours later she was having coronary ar-
tery bypass surgery. She had no previous knowledge that she had any kind of 
"heart condition". She is now a very firm believer to "listen to your body". If 
something just doesn't feel right----don't hesitate to seek help. I'm so grateful 
that she did. 

JOHNSTON COUNTY SENIOR GAMES AND SENIOR ARTS are finally 
happening this year!  The only requirement is to be at least 50 years 
old. I will have more information at the February meeting.  

The Health and Wellness CSP will be collecting Feminine Hy-
giene Products at the February meeting. These will be donated 
to Clayton Area Ministries.  

Health & Wellness CSP  Co-Chairs: Nancy Maynard, Marybeth Bailey 

 

Meals for House of 
Hope (2nd Tuesday) 

Bingo at Senior Ctr
(2nd Friday) 

Mentoring students 
at SSS and Clayton 

High Schools 

Small Town Gala 

Arts Festival 

Silent Partners 

Hospitality 

Feminine Hygiene 
Products for Clayton 
Area Ministries 

WOW Items for Small 
Town Gala Silent Auc-
tion or Facebook Mar-
ket 

Books for First Graders 
(new or used in good 
condition) 

WEAR RED! 



Civic Engagement & Outreach CSP   
Co-Chairs: Susan Johnson and Susan Quinn 

Education & Libraries CSP Co-Chairs: Brenda Gay, Margaret Lee 
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February 3, 2022 
TWCC Art Festival 

Clayton Center 
 

February 4, 2022 
No Sew Blankets 
TWCC Clubhouse 

10:00am 
 

February 7 
ESO Book Club  

 TWCC Clubhouse 
10:00am 

 
February 8 

Health & Wellness CSP 
Set Up 

TWCC Clubhouse 10am 
 

February 8 
House of Hope Meal 

 
February 9 

TWCC Lunch Meeting  
11:45am 

TWCC Clubhouse 
 

February 10 
Night ’N’ Gals 
via Zoom 7pm 

 

February 11 
Bingo 

Clayton Senior Center 
10am 

 
February 15 

TWCC Executive Board 
TWCC Clubhouse 10am 

 
February 22 
TWCC Bunco 

TWCC Clubhouse 12:30pm 
 

March 12, 2022 
GFWC-NC Arts Festival 

Mebane Arts Center 
 

March 19, 2022 
TWCC Gala 
Farm at 42 

 
March 27 

Dedication Ceremony for 
Phil Lee Gymnasium at 

Riverwood Middle School 
1:30pm 

 
April 22-23, 2022 
GFWC-NC Annual  

Convention 
Marriott Winston-Salem 

Night ‘N’ Gals             Chair: Sarah Brooks  

The Night ‘N’ Gals will meet via Zoom on February 10th at 7pm and all 
members are invited to attend.  The Zoom link will be sent to all members on 
February 9th. 

Environment CSP  Co-Chairs: Rachel Masimore, Trish Perna 

Nothing to report. 

Arts & Culture CSP   
Co-Chairs: Angela Williams, Faye Brooks, Dianne Carroll 

The Arts & Culture CSP will be making No Sew 
Blankets at the Clubhouse on February 4 at 
10:00 am. All members are invited to help with 
this project.  Seven of the blankets will be partially 
completed and then finished by the students in 
our adopted special needs class.  The other blan-
kets will be donated to other organizations to be 
given to kids.  If you can attend for an hour or 
more please come join us. It would be helpful if 
you could bring a pair of scissors. 

The CEO CSP members have had no projects the last two months but many 
have been active with Candyland in the Garden, Christmas Kids and Senior 
Wishes, and the Murder Mystery fundraiser. It takes many hands 
to make our club run smoothly and crossing over to help other ser-
vice programs builds teamwork and harnesses the vast resources of 
our club members to address the needs of the community. 

As we look forward to the spring, CEO hopes to honor our military community 
in some way.  More information to follow. 

Margaret Lee has stepped down as co-chair because of health problems.   
She has been a great asset to this CSP and the club in general.  We will miss 
her and look forward to seeing her in the future.  She has finally realized her 
goal for this year to have a Murder Mystery Dinner at our clubhouse.  Mar-
garet has worked on this goal as a club project for the last few years but 
“Covid” got in the way. Thankfully, it worked out for us this year.   

Of course, the Covid Virus has stopped some of the Education & Libraries’ oth-
er projects also, but we keep setting the goals. As Winston Churchill said, 
“Success is not final, failure is not fatal: it is the courage to continue that 
counts”. 

We are in the process of completing the Sallie Southall Cotton Scholarship 
program. More news later about this.   

Our book bag project for Cooper Academy will be in April for five first grades.  
Please bring books in good condition for first graders, used ones are okay.  
Spanish books would be appreciated, also, as one of the grades is Spanish.   



Art Festival  Chair: Susan Johnson 

ESO Book Club                   Chair: Brenda Gay Page 5 

The ESO book club met on Monday, January 3rd 
at The Woman’s Club with our new 2022 glasses on.  In 
order to report on our great books each member had 
read, we finally had to take those glasses off as the pre-
scriptions were not good for reading.  We had fun posing 
for the picture though.  

It started out as an icy cold rain and just as the thought 
to cancel the book club meeting, the sun came out, rain 
stopped just enough so faithful, dedicated members 
started pouring in two by two (like Norah’s Ark). So you 
see, we needed those glasses to add to the sunshine and 
delight.    

The following are two books listed by two of our members: 

Little Pilgrim’s Progress: from John Bunyan’s Classic by Helen L. 
Taylor (It is a simple adventure story and a profound allegory of 
the Christian journey through life.  A delightful read with a mes-
sage kids ages 6 to 12 can understand and remember.)  Loretta 
Mascia reported on this book. 

The Lost Page: An Archaeological Thriller by Joe Edd 
Morris (Novel about an archaeologist, Christopher Jor-
dan, and ancient manuscript expert, Kathryn Ferguson, travel to 
Syria in search of the original scroll of Marks’ Gospel.)  Betsy 
Grannis reported on this book.   

I purchased the magazine called “Woman’s World” dated January 
17th, 2022.  It caught my interest because of the article on the 
front page about Betty White.  Although her article was good read-

ing, an even more interesting article caught my interest on page 7.  It tells 
about a movie coming out January 21st called “Let Your Heart Soar with Re-
deeming Love”. It goes on to say “lose yourself in this timeless love story set 
during the California Gold Rush of 1850.”  The story is inspired by the book of 
Hosea from the Bible. 

Get your Bibles out and read the book of Hosea, then go see the movie, 
“Redeeming Love” and perhaps we can discuss it at our meeting in March.    

Our next book club meeting will be at the clubhouse, Monday, Febru-
ary 7th at 10:00.     Please let me know if you cannot be present.    

Fill this year with great memories and good books! 
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FEBRUARY 

2/2    Patty Jo Johnson 

2/12  Dianne Carroll 

2/12  Jean Lee 

2/23   Donna Steele 

Subscribe to  
GFWC 

News & Notes 
Simply provide your 

name, mailing ad-

dress, email, and 

club name 

to gfwc@gfwc.org 
The Clubwomen and Student Art Festival is scheduled for 
February 3rd at 6:00 PM at the Clayton Center. Our stu-
dent artists have presented us with beautiful pieces for display and our judg-
es from the Johnston County Arts Council will select the first place winners. 
All first place winners will have their pieces submitted for judging at the 
GFWC-NC State Art Festival on March 12th. 

Club members Linda Strevig, Patty Jo Johnson, Betsy Grannis, Brenda 
Gay, Sandy Nesselrode, and Trish Perna have submitted photography, 
crafts, or visual arts for the show.   

Peggy Earp has collected the literature entries from our clubwomen and will 
assist with forwarding those to the State festival. 

Come out the evening of the 3rd to support our clubwomen and students as 
we showcase their work! 

mailto:gfwc@gfwc.org
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February Menu 

Chicken Salad on bed 
of greens w/ tomatoes 

Selection of Breads & 
Crackers 

Fruit Cup 
 

Health & Wellness CSP 

will host and provide 

dessert and beverages 

TWCC Bunco      Organizer: Sarah Brooks  

Members enjoyed a fun and relaxing time of playing Bunco on Jan-
uary 25th.  Hostesses were Brenda Hill and Robin Sachsenheimer.  
Lucky winners for the day:  Most Buncos—Nancy Maynard; Most Wins—
Edie Brown; Most Losses—Robin Sachsenheimer (tie breaker with Cecilia So-
porowska); Most Fakes—Jo Howard; Bunco Gift—Jeanne Dahl 
 

Rhonda Nielsen will host Bunco on February 22nd.  We will start playing at 
12:30pm because the clubhouse is rented starting at 3:00. 
 

Bunco is an extremely easy game of dice that provides members time to 
come together for an afternoon of fun and frivolity!!  All members are wel-
come to participate—just let Sarah Brooks know if you want to be added to 
the Bunco list.  Upcoming Bunco dates: February 22nd (starting at 
12:30). 

One of the TWCC fundraisers this year is the 
Jewelry Tree.  Jewelry donated by members 
will be listed and sold on Facebook Market-
place by Margaret Lee and Trish Perna.  Some 
things that sell well are vintage pieces, such as 
pins, silver (925) rings and bracelets.  Contact 
Trish or Margaret if you have items to sell or 
bring the items to one of the monthly meetings. 

Murder Mystery Dinner    Chair: Nancy Maynard 

The Murder Mystery Dinner fundraiser held January 21st was a success 
providing a fun evening for those that attended or participated behind the 
scenes.  The murder mystery played out by performing arts students from 
Clayton High School made the event even more special.  $1751 was raised!!  
The only down side of the evening was not having Margaret Lee at the event.  Marga-
ret was chairing but had to step down due to her recent illness.  A big thanks to Nancy 
Maynard for stepping up to the plate! 

Left:  Wait and Kitchen “Staff” - Nancy Maynard, Dixie Brady, Betsy Grannis, 
Marybeth Bailey, Brenda Hill, Susan Johnson 

Right:  Clayton High School Performing Arts students 

Cathy Federico, 
TWCC member from 
2009-2020, passed 

away from the Coro-
navirus on January 3, 

2022.   



Page 7 
Ladies, 

I just wanted to thank all of you for your phone calls, texts, emails and 
sweet “Get Well” cards that were all the best therapy for me during my 
stay at Rex Hospital, Rex Rehab and then to my daughter’s home in Ra-
leigh by Christmas Day.  The mail delivery lady at the rehab center told 
me she had never seen so many cards being delivered to any one person 
since her employment there.  And, you know what?  Most of those cards 
were coming from our club members.  From the bottom of my heart, thank 
you so very much.  You helped me get through some very difficult times!  
The best gift was being able to see my Raleigh family on Christmas Day 
and to spend several weeks with them during my recuperation.  

A very special thank you to Aunt Susan Johnson for taking my Baby Lucy 
and watching her for a month.  I knew that Lucy (my 11 lb. fur baby) was 
being spoiled rotten and well taken care of.  

To my friend, Brenda Hill, who took care of all the rest, even putting to-
gether a Meal Train when I returned home.  So happy to say we’ve known 
one another since the 8th grade in Newport News, Va.  We now kid one 
another about things that we will take to the grave, but the cutest thing is 
when Brenda comes over to check on me, she opens the door and yells, 
“Honey, I’m home!). 

Ladies, thank you for helping me unpack when I got home and put away 
groceries for me.  Also, thank you for all the impromptu visits at home 
and all of the meals you ladies provided me with (Susan Johnson, Brenda 
Hill, Robin Sachsenheimer, Susan Quinn, and Judy Ryan) were  just phe-
nomenal.  I think I’ve gained 10 pounds from these wonderful meals. 

In Fellowship gratitude and love, 

Margaret Lee 

Susan Johnson holds 
Lucy—she cared for 
Lucy for a month 
while Margaret Lee 
was undergoing 
treatment. 

Notify Susan Johnson, 

Corresponding Secretary, 

if a card from the club 

needs to be sent to anyone 
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Holiday Chicken Salad 
 
Ingredients 
3 cups cooked shredded chicken 
3/4 cup Mayonnaise 
3/4 cup chopped celery 
3/4 cup chopped pecans 
1/2 cup dried sweetened cranberries 
Salt & Pepper to taste 
Optional: Bell Pepper and Green Onions 
 

Instructions: 

• Mix all ingredients together. 

• Refrigerate 1 hour before serving. 

In the event of illness or be-
reavement, members are  
encouraged to contact  

Marlene Dillon 
if assistance is needed with 

meals, errands, etc.   
Call 315-559-7240 

or email  
marlenedillon4@icloud.com 

Each month will feature 

recipes by category 

February—Appetizers 
March—Lamb 
April—Italian 

May—Cookies 
September—Seafood 

 

Send your favorite 

recipes to  
sbrooks@twccnc.org 

 

Recipe provided by  

Rachel Masimore 

 

Recipes provided by  

Angela Williams 

                                  Baked Cheese Dip 

Ingredients 

8 ounces cream cheese, softened 
2 cups sour cream  
1 1/2 cups shredded cheddar cheese 
6 slices bacon, cooked and crumbled 
1/2 cup sliced green onion  
 

Instructions: 

• Preheat oven to 400 F. 

• Combine softened cream cheese, sour cream, cheddar cheese, bacon and 
green onion.  

• Spoon mixture into a 1-quart baking dish and bake for 25-30 minutes, or 
until cheese is bubbling and hot. 

• Serve with bread slices, crackers, or veggies.  

                                  Candied Pecans 

Ingredients 

2½ cups pecans, halved 
¼ cup (50g) brown sugar 
¼ cup (85g) honey 
¼ teaspoon kosher salt 
2 tablespoons butter, melted 
 

Instructions: 

• Preheat oven to 350°F.  

• Line a baking sheet with parchment paper. 

• In a large bowl, mix together the pecans, brown sugar, honey, salt, and 
melted butter. The pecan halves should be well coated.   

• Spread the coated pecans evenly on the lined baking sheet.  Bake for 20 
minutes, stirring them at the 10 and 15-minute mark. (The pecans are 
done cooking when they are a deep brown color.) 

• Remove from the oven. Stir the pecans, spreading them out. Let cool com-
pletely before serving. (If the pecans are not crunchy enough, simply put 
them back in the oven to bake longer.) 
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           Hot Cheese Dip 
Ingredients 
2 cups (8oz.) shredded part-skim mozzarella cheese 
2 cups (8oz,) shredded cheddar cheese 
2 cups mayonnaise 
1 medium onion, minced 
1 can (4oz.) chopped green chiles, drained 
1 1/2 oz. sliced pepperoni 
1/2 cup sliced ripe olives 
Rye chips, assorted crackers or assorted fresh vegetables 
 

Instructions: 

• In. A shallow baking dish or pie plate, combine first five ingredients. 

• Top mixture with pepperoni and olives.  Bake at 325 degrees about 25 
minutes or until bubbly.   

• Serve with chips or veggies.   

• Yield: 35 appetizer servings. 

• (NOTE) Reduced fat or fat free mayonnaise is NOT recommended 

 

Recipe provided by  

Lynn Roman 
Great as an appetizer or 

with dinner! 

Do you have club mem-
ber news, personal an-
nouncements, family 

news, personal achieve-
ments or recipes to 

share with club  
members? 

 

Please submit items by 
the 25th of the month to 

the “Club Chatter”  
Editor, Sarah Brooks 

sbrooks@twccnc.org 

 

Recipes provided by  

Margaret Lee 

           Greek Feta Dip Phyllo Cups 
Ingredients 
1/8 tsp dried Basil 
1/8 tsp Garlic Powder 
3 T Green Onion/Scallions 
1/2 cup Tomato 
1 Squeeze Lemon Juice 
Pinch of Salt & Pepper 
1 1/2 T Olive Oil, Extra Virgin 
1/3 cup Feta Cheese 
15 Phyllo Shells (one package) 
 

Instructions: 

• Mix first 8 ingredients.  Spoon mixture evenly into phyllo shells. 

• Yield: 15 appetizer servings. 

 

According to Margaret 

Lee, these light and crispy 

Greek Feta Dip Phyllo 

Cups are a speedy appe-

tizer ready to rock your 

next party or potluck.  

They are vegetarian and 

oh so delicious!! 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 

Patty Jo Johnson 

3 4 

 

Arts & Culture CSP 
Work on No Sew 

Blankets 
 Clubhouse   

10:00am 

5 

6 7 
 

ESO  
TWCC Clubhouse 

10:00am 

8 

House of Hope Meal 
 

Health & Wellness 
CSP Set Up for lunch 

mtg   Clubhouse  
10:00am 

9 

TWCC Lunch Meeting  

11:45am 

10 

Night n Gals 
Via Zoom 

7pm 

11 

 
H&W CSP-Bingo at 

Senior Center  10am 

12 

Dianne Carroll 
Jean Lee 

13 14 15 

TWCC Board Mtg 
TWCC Clubhouse 

10am   

16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 

 

TWCC Bunco  
TWCC Clubhouse 

12:30pm 

23 

Donna Steele 

24 25 26 

27 28      

February 2022 
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